
     *  Pursuant to 5TH CIR. R. 47.5, the court has determined
that this opinion should not be published and is not precedent
except under the limited circumstances set forth in 5TH CIR.
R. 47.5.4.
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Before JONES, SMITH, and DUHÉ, Circuit Judges. 
PER CURIAM:*

Felix Artemio Alaffa-Flores (“Alaffa”) appeals the sentence
following his guilty-plea conviction for possessing with intent
to distribute more than 100 kilograms of marijuana.  Alaffa
argues that the district court erred in finding that he did not
play a minimal or minor role in the criminal activity such that
he would be entitled to a mitigating role adjustment.  See
U.S.S.G. § 3B1.2(a),(b).  He also argues, for the first time on
appeal, that the district court erred by relying upon an 
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erroneous factor, his past criminal conduct, in denying his
request for a mitigating role adjustment.  U.S.S.G. Ch. 3, Pt. B,
intro. comment; U.S.S.G. § 1B1.3.  

We have carefully reviewed the arguments and the appellate
record.  Alaffa has failed to demonstrate that the district court
erred in its finding that he did not play a minimal or minor role
in the criminal activity.  See United States v. Rojas, 868 F.2d
1409, 1410 (5th Cir. 1989); United States v. Gallegos, 868 F.2d
711, 713 (5th Cir. 1989).  Moreover, Alaffa has failed to
demonstrate plain error because the district court’s erroneous
reliance on Alaffa’s past criminal conduct in denying his request
for a mitigating role adjustment was harmless.  See United States
v. Kay, 83 F.3d 98, 101 (5th Cir. 1996); United States v.
Calverley, 37 F.3d 160, 162-64 (5th Cir. 1994) (en banc).

AFFIRMED.


